Hart County Recreation Department

Recreation Advisory Board
Minutes

June 21, 2011
Meeting called to order by Marshall Sayer at 6:03 PM.

Members present were:

   Marshall Sayer, Bob Frye, Robby Johnson, Anthony Lee, Jeff Tallent, Steve Wehunt, Mark White

Chairman Sayer reviewed the minutes from the May 16, 2011, meeting.  White motioned to approve and 2nd by Johnson.  Carried 6-0.  Steve Wehunt came in after this vote.
Chairman Sayer welcomed everyone.

Director Owens spoke about the Adult Summer Softball season.  He also informed the RAB about the Friday Night One Pitch Tournaments and their success.

Bid recommendations for Football, Cheerleading, Sports Photography, Park Signage:

Football Uniform recommendation: Riddel was the low bidder, however they are based out of Ohio.  The RAB commented they felt using a vendor closer would be more beneficial if any issues were to arise with the uniforms.  The RAB recommends we award the bid to Dillard’s Sporting Goods of Anderson, SC.  Anthony Lee made a motion to recommend Dillard’s and a 2nd provided by Mark White.  Motion carried 7-0
Cheerleading Uniform recommendation:  The recommendation of the RAB, due to the price, is to throw out these bids and use t-shirts, shorts, and pom-poms.  They also recommended the cheerleading fee be $25.00.  A motion was made by Robby Johnson to set the fees at $25.00 per cheerleader.  A 2nd was added by Anthony Lee.  The motion carried 7-0.

Sports Photography recommendation:  The recommendation from the RAB was to table the bid until references have been checked on Sherry Pelligrino of Monroe, GA, who was the lowest bidder.

Park Signage recommendation:  Chairman Sayer mentioned the RAB had discussed a sign for this park several times.  After much discussion, a motion was made by Anthony Lee to go with one sign at the Elberton Highway Park.  A 2nd was provided by Bob Frye.  Vote carried 7-0.
Sports coaches certification was discussed for 2011 Youth Football Season.  There will be no cost the coaches, asst. coaches, and team mom’s.  Chairman Sayer mentioned he had participated in this program in the past.  A motion was made by Jeff Tallent to put this into effect.  A second was made by Bob Frye.  Motion carried 7-0.

Fall baseball was brought up to get a jump start on scheduling.  Director Owens commented it is a great program and would like to see its success.  Mark White, a Fall Ball board member, said that board had not met as of yet and should be meeting next month.  

The Clay Street Park irrigation project was discussed.  Director Owens informed the RAB that the BOC has put this project on hold.  
Chairman Sayer asked Director Owens about an issue regarding locks on the fence at the Clay Street Park.  Director Owens said the locks on the ballfield gates were part of a system wide key system.  The RAB had at a previous meeting suggested a system wide key system would be a good idea and should be installed.  The new pad locks were installed before a key could be given to Little League for access to the ballfields.  
Hart County Commissioner, RC Oglesby stopped by to inform the RAB about meeting with an engineer from Phillips Engineering to install a septic tank type holding container to draw water out of the creek on the side of the park property to irrigate the athletic ballfields.  Commissioner Oglesby finished his comments and left the building.
The RAB commented that Director Owens should be focusing more on the recreation facilities of the county and not other county facilities such as the Court House, Mega Ramp, etc. Also mentioned was application of chemicals to the ballfields by someone other than recreation department staff.  More communication is needed if this is to happen in the future.
